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Dear Prayer Partners and Supporters, 
 
Thank you for partnering with us to reach the lost with the Gospel 
and edify the church.  You are a blessing to our ministry.  We have 
been busy for the Lord, and we are excited to share some updates 
from the field. I thank IPM for their support and acceptance of our 
four projects in December, 2022.  I received $6,000.00 for the Deaf 
Ministry purchase, part of the NAO Church reconstruction. Pray for 
the construction of the church of Aboisso (pictured on the left) and 
the purchase of the land of the institute. 
 
Church of Port Bouet 2 
Thank you for your prayers and support. There are 10 people 
attending baptism courses. 
 
Church of Nouveau Bureau 
The church of Nouveau Bureau was destroyed because of a bridge 
construction project. Because of this, the brothers and sisters there 
meet for their worship service in a school where they rent a 
classroom. Please pray for land to become available for purchase.  
They currently have 10 candidates for baptism. I ask for your prayers 
for the wife of their pastor because she has had stomach pain since an 
operation some years ago.  Pray for the son of the pastor to pass his 
exam of BAC this year. 
 
Church of Micao 
Please pray for the wife of the missionary at the Church of Micao.  
She has not felt well since she lost her baby during pregnancy.  Please 
pray for healing and comfort.  Please also pray for David, the son of 
the missionary N'Zi Kouassi Hyacinthe of Micao. 
 

Church of Soubré 
This family is doing well.  So far, this ministry has won 7 souls to 
Christ. The church has lost 2 members, Jean and Hypolite.  While we 
grieve for the loss and pray for comfort for the famies, we can rejoice 
in the knowledge that they were both saved.  We will one day be 
reunited.  Seven believers have been baptized so far. 
 



Church of Aboisso 
Our Gospel campaign was held December 28-30, during which 4 souls were saved. Four believers were baptized in 2022.  
There was one wedding on October 15, 2022. In addition, we have started an evening preaching meeting in a village 
named Akakro, far from Aboisso (about 26 km.) 
 
Church of Grand Lahou 
This family is doing well. On December 24, 2022, we baptized 8 people (5 men and 3 women). There are 12 new people 
attending the church. 
 
Church of Ile Bouley 
There are 2 new people attending this church.  Survey work is being done for new mission field called Baie des 
Millardaire.  It is near Ile Bouley. 
 
Church of N’Dotre 
N’Dotre church baptized 6 believers during the year 2022. 
 
Church of Daloa 
5 people have been baptized, and 3 are following baptism courses. We have celebrated two weddings in 2022. Students 
who passed their exam have been rewarded.  The house of the pastor is being built. 
 
Church of Lakota 
We thank God for this ministry.  We have baptized 2 people and have projects planned for two new missionary fields.  
 
Deaf ministry update 
From August 21-26, 2022, the camp of deaf ministry took place in Anyama. We have started planting two new deaf 
ministries in Agboville. (We are planting churches in two villages) and in Abobo. There are 15 candidates attending 
baptism courses.  This number includes the ministries of Abobo, Agboville, Adzopé and Port Bouet 2. 
 
Prayer Requests: 
1. Pray for churches that do not own land. 
2. Pray for the projects of the rebuilding of the church of Port Bouet 2. 
3. For the Ministry to the Deaf 
4. For the construction of the church of Abiosso, where I serve. 
 
Please continue to pray for us. May the Grace and Peace of Christ the Savior keep you.  
 

Konan Denis family 

Contributions to my ministry should be made payable to IPM and sent to IPM, Inc. 100 Spring Ave. Hanover PA 17331-2717.    
Be sure to include a note designating “MBF Denis Support” or any other special designations you may have for me.     Thank you. 

If you have a NEW email, please take a moment to contact us at office@ipmworld.org with your new email address. 

Thank you. 

Continue to view the monthly updates on the website for current news at ipmworld.org  
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